FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
December 10, 2019
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Cindy Brown (CB)

Absent:
Hugh Morton (HM)

Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None
Budget:
Council on Aging:
Beverly Bisch, Director, was in attendance to speak about the FY21 budget.  She began by reviewing the power point handout, which was previously distributed to the committee.  She broke out revenue and expenses from FY10 through FY19.  The total budget is close to $500k combined.  She has been researching for more transportation grants by proposing a fixed route for shopping and medical visits to help more elderly.  Right now it is approximately a 40-60 split between the town budget and grants/donations to run the department.  The request for town funds in FY21 is a decrease of approximately $2k for expenses but increased for personnel salaries.  Programs have increased so she feels confident that she can begin to build up the revolving accounts after the spend down that was instituted by the auditors in FY15.  GC praised her for all her hard work and she responded by saying she is still having fun helping the elderly after 5 years.



Library:
Sue Branco, Director, was in attendance to speak about the FY21 budget.  She handed out a narrative and went over the budget.  Small increases for personnel.  She is also asking for an increase for the principal clerks to work more hours to keep the level of service the same where more patrons are asking for assistance with new technology.  15% of municipal monies have to be spent on books per state mandates.  They have to be open 45 hours per week for state certification and funding.  They do not charge for meeting room usage.  State aid to libraries has decreased over the years.  GC said she would have to have a conversation with the BOS and have definite numbers of costs to properly discuss the proposal of the increase in hours.  
Audit Committee:
KAR said the FY19 audit is complete and the draft management letter is done ahead of schedule.  The auditor said he is encouraged by the efforts done by the town and this year has been much more productive than previous years.  GC said the Collector has made great strides to address the items in the letter.
Liaison Reports:
BB said he has been in touch with the Town Farm and the do not need to come in.  He is still in discussion with Marine Services which will definitely need to come in.  The Assessors will probably come in also.




BM said he distributed an email from Wayne, Maintenance for Town Hall, regarding the issues with truck, it is in the Google Drive for review.  It currently has a rejection sticker.  BM says it is a disgrace and there are many liability issue with him continuing to drive it.  The Highway Surveyor is having issues with the company that did the paving in the harbor and corrections are needed.  Cemetery has basic equipment in its budget but most of their equipment is very old and need to be replaced.  The BOH now has Animal Control under their pervue and the communication between the two is non-existent.  



TS said the CIPC is meeting tomorrow and are close to finalizing their recommendations.  BM asked if there was anything on CIPC regarding the Cemetery building.  TS said there were no requests.  GC said this is something to address with the administrator when he comes in with the budget.  TS said the Treasurer will be in for long term debt and OPEB.  He has yet to speak to the Building Inspector.



GC said the Treasurer search committee has narrowed the resumes and the first round of interviews are 1/8.  There were 20 applications.  



KAR said the IT department has submitted a budget narrative, which is in the Fincom Google Drive for review and does not need to come in. 




CB said the BOS and Town Hall budgets will be discussed when the administrator is in.



TP said the school is scheduled for 2/4 and she has not reached out to Diman or Bristol Aggie yet.  KAR said she would like to request that the school and the administrator to a budget to actual report to see exactly where free cash is coming from.  BB would like a 5 year back track on all departments and a 5 year projection.  KAR said we need to spend active time analyzing the administrator's 5 year plan that he submitted last year.  We should try to schedule all budgets in January so we have time carved out to look at this analysis.  The primary objective will be to see how free cash is calculated.  GC said he will reach out to the Town Accountant since it is reported to the DOR each year for approval.  



KR said there is no need for Fincom or Moderator budget review.  The Fire Department will be in on 1/21.  The Recreation Committee does not need to come in at this time.  The new director is very green regarding all this and is relying on the administrator for guidance.  GC said he is not stopping anyone from coming in and meeting with us.  KAR said she can come in once she meets with the administrator so she can learn about the process.



GC thanked everyone for their diligence in meeting with their departments and scheduling them ahead of time.  KAR went over the schedule.

Other:

GC received an email from the Moderator, which was forwarded to the committee, regarding wording of the town meeting warrant.  He would like to have the detailed budget and advices prior to town meeting at least a week.  He said it does not have to be a hard copy but needs to be on the website.  BB said we can if we have the warrant earlier and work with the Moderator on language and motions.  GC wants to invite the Moderator in to go over the articles.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on January 14th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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